Delaware Township Board Meeting October 1, 2020–5:30pm

Those in attendance were as follows:

Ed Pierce Board Member Marilyn Schenkel Board Secretary

David Giffel Board President via Zoom Debbie Driskell Township Trustee

Mike Reuter

David Giffel at 5:34pm called the meeting to order and The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Item 1- Reading and Adoption of the July 28, 2020 Minutes

Financial Consultant

Ed Pierce made a motion to accept the minutes and Marilyn Schenkel seconded it. The motion passed unanimously.

Item 2 ~ 2021 Township Budget Public Hearing

Marilyn Schenkel moved to open the Public Hearing and Ed Pierce seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. Since no public was in attendance, a motion was made to close the hearing and it too passed unanimously.

Item 3 - Transfer of Funds Resolution

Debbie Driskell presented the Resolution to transfer cash from the Cumulative Fire Fund to the Rainy Day Fund. Marilyn Schenkel moved to transfer the funds and Ed Pierce seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Item 4- Fiscal Plan Presentation

Mike Reuter presented the Fiscal Plan for Delaware Township. He mentioned that there was a 4.2% increase in the maximum levy for 2021. Mike also talked about the uncertainties surrounding our economy and COVD. He mentioned that it could take a few years for Delaware Township to see the effects of the recession. David Giffel talked about retiring the bond early using some surplus monies. Marilyn Schenkel voiced her opinion that she did not feel comfortable doing that with all the unknowns that Mike Reuter pointed out.

Item 6 - Old Business

Debbie Driskell mentioned her hopes of having a Rededication Open House on December 9, 2020.

Item 7- New Business

None

Item 8 - Adjourn

Ed Pierce motioned to adjourn the meeting. Marilyn Schenkel seconded it and the motion passed unanimously.

Submitted by Marilyn Schenkel, Board Secretary

David Giffel, Board President

Ed Pierce, Board Member

Debbie Driskell, Township Trustee